
From: Osman Basiacik  

Sent: Tuesday, 21 February 2017 4:35 PM 
To: AMOD; Chambers - Gostencnik DP 

Subject: FW: AM2016/33 – Graphic Arts, Printing and Publishing Award 2010 

 
Dear Sir or Madam 
 
AM2016/33 - 4 yearly review of modern awards – Substantive Issues  – Graphic Arts, Printing and 
Publishing Award 2010 (the Award) 
 
We refer you to the directions by Deputy President Gostencnik dated 31 January 2017 (the 
Directions) and the second and third issues identified at [95] of the decision in [2016] FWCFB 7254 
(the Decision).  
 
In regards to the second issue, the AMWU are currently in discussions with AiG and are making 
progress in resolving this matter. Thus, we respectfully request an extension of time to respond to 
this issue until 10 March 2017 at 4pm. Note, that AiG are also aware and are in agreement with this 
request.  
 
We also note that the Directions did not make mention of the fourth issue in [95] of the Decision, 
namely coverage of metropolitan daily newspapers in the Award. The AMWU respectfully seeks an 
indication from the Commission as to when directions will be made in relation to this issue. 
 
We look forward to your response in due course. 
 
Regards 
 
Osman Basiacik 
National Research Officer 
Australian Manufacturing Workers' Union 
 


